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Secretary
Department of Foreign Affairs

For the Attention of Mr. John Swift

Yesterday I had lunch with Mr. Martin Cowley of the
Irish Times, who is acting London Egitor in the
absence of Renagh Holohan who is on holidays.

Cowley told me that prior to the visit of the SDLP

on Monday, he had telephoned several Conservative M.Ps.
to gauge their reaction to some of the issues which,

he thought, the SDLP might raise during their visit

to ILondon. He said that he was surprised that 2ll of
those he had contacted were most forthcoming in their
support for the recent expressions of concern by some
members of the SDLP on the handling of Northern Ireland
affairs by Mr. Rees, and specifically on the gquestion
of the Third Force.

He said that he was not surprised that Wilson had not

met the SDIP delegation as he speculated that the Prime
Minister would not wish to put himself in the position

of being requested by the delegation to replace Rees

at the Northern Ireland Office. The public criticisms

by the SDLP of the present Secretary of State and Rees!

own "private" criticisms of the SDIP have led to a

serious deterioration in the relationship between Rees

and the SDILP. This is highlighted by what Cowley regards
as the growing significance in the relationship between
Rees and the U.W.C. and the fact that there is no similar
relationship with the elected representatives of the
Catholic community. This down-grading of the SDIP must
inevitably lead to a down-grading of the role of the
Catholic community in the search for political initiatives.
Cowley doubts very much that there is now any genuine
search on the part of the present Government to seek any
new political initiatives in Northern Ireland. He l
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